
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Sheriff-Coroner, or designee, to execute a License
Agreement with the United States of America by the Secretary of the Navy, allowing the
County to use a portion of the former Naval Weapons Station in Concord to conduct public
safety training, for the period of December 16, 2017 through December 15, 2018.
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Sheriff, or designee, to enter into Sublicense Agreements
with other public agencies, in the form attached, allowing the public agencies to use the
County-licensed portion of the former Naval Weapons Station in Concord to conduct public
safety training, for the period ending December 15, 2018. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Zero fiscal impact. Usage only agreement. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Navy Office in San Diego has been managing the scheduling of the Marine Ocean
Terminal Concord (MOTCO) Administrative Area for Public Safety training. For numerous
years there were occurrences of scheduling conflicts, double bookings, and unscheduled
training. The Navy has now provided the opportunity for the Office of the Sheriff to take

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   12/19/2017 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Sandra Brown,
925-335-1553

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    December  19, 2017 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C. 73

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: David O. Livingston, Sheriff-Coroner

Date: December  19, 2017

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: U.S. Department of the Navy



control of scheduling training 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
not only for this Office, but also any other public safety training our Office approves of. It is
essential for the Office of the Sheriff to be able to train on the site in order to continue the
Law Enforcement Training Academy program, since portions of the vehicle training can not
be conducted on public roadways. Under the License Agreement, the County agrees to
release the Navy from liability and must indemnity the Navy against loss of damage arising
from the use of property.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The Sheriff will not be able to enter into an agreement with the Navy for use of the Former
CNWS.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
No impact.


